2000-2001 REPORT OF THE CHAIR
Technical Advisory Group on Port Operations
 

It is an honor for Mexico to report to you on the progress made to date by the Technical Advisory Group on Port Operations. However, before I begin, I would like to recognize the ongoing support we have received from the Secretariat of the Inter-American Committee on Ports (CIP) and its significant contribution to the work of the TAG on Port Operations.
 

I also want to thank the Port Authority of Costa Rica and its associates for their warm welcome and for making this event possible.
 

As you know, the first meeting of the CIP, held from October 12 to 14, 1999, in Guatemala City, established three technical advisory groups (TAGs). Now, almost two years from their inception, they have both well-defined structures and associate members interested in their development, in the interest of the port sector of the Americas.
 

This advisory group, like the others, has held two events: the TAG Coordination Meeting, in Brasilia, Brazil, and the first meeting of this TAG, on December 8, 2000, in Bridgetown, Barbados. The following decisions were made at the latter event:
 

1. To organize the second meeting of the TAG on Port Operations, in 2001 in Mexico. 

2. To invite a large number of associate members. 

3. To maintain contact with the coordinators of the working groups so as to plan for their participation in the second meeting of the TAG on Port Operations. 

4. To invite renowned experts in areas relating to port operations. 

 

With respect to the first item, the second meeting of the TAG on Port Operations is scheduled for November 7 to 9 of this year, at a place yet to be determined.
For this event, thought has been given to establishing roundtables for each of the eight working groups. These would provide a forum for discussion and the exchange of ideas and projects on port operations, in keeping with the task entrusted to our TAG by the CIP.
 

There are also plans to arrange for specific rooms for business discussions and for facilities to help associate members expand their businesses.
 

It is important to point out that our vision is for the TAG on Port Operations to work extensively with the private sector, which will become the nucleus of the Group and the source of technical proposals and analysis to advise the TAG in the area of port operations.
 

With respect to the second item, we now have the following six associate members:
 

1. INDESMAR, a Peruvian firm, member of Working Group IV, on informatics and teleinformatics. 

2. ICAVE, International Container Company of Veracruz, Mexico, member of Group III, on specialized terminal administration and operations. 

3. ADAU, Association of Customs Brokers of Uruguay, member of Group VI, on multimodal transport. 

4. NAVEGA, Veracruz Navigation, Mexico, member of Group VI, on multimodal transport. 

5. Costar Oriental, of Uruguay, also a member of Group VI; and 

6. Labor Security Institute Foundation, IST, of Chile, which opted for Working Group VIII, on operational and industrial safety. 

 

For the second meeting, invitations have gone out to seven experts in the topics of each working group, who will be able to speak on topics of interest to the participants and stimulate discussion and the exchange of ideas and information.
 

With respect to the third item, on establishing and maintaining contact with the chairs and coordinators of the working groups, which now number six countries, only one has submitted proposed topics for discussion at the meeting. Accordingly, we would ask the other coordinators to send us the proposals and topics for their working groups.
 

The group members have also been sent a group roster, which specifies possible contacts and topics suggested by the Chair for each working group, including the one proposal received. The hope is that the associate members and the coordinating countries will come forward with their proposals. These topics should be ready 30 days before the meeting.
 

Another TAG activity has been the establishment of a special electronic mailbox for the group: ctcop@sct.gob.mx.
 

The next Web page of the Office of the General Coordinator of Ports and the Merchant Marine will have an area devoted to international relations. It will also contain a special section for the CIP and, therefore, for the TAG on Port Operations, providing primarily background information, work programs, and news.
 

We also have a database containing complete information on the associate members. They are listed by representative, name of firm, country, working group of their choice, and date of entry.
 

Once each associate member had carried out the proper formalities, Mexico sent it a letter of acceptance and welcome, requesting its active participation in the group.
 

As announced at the Barbados meeting, the TAG on Port Operations has Rules of Procedure, guidelines, and a promotional three-page leaflet, which serves as an information document and an introduction to the TAG on Port Operations, thus continuing to serve its initial purpose of attracting a greater number of associate members and informing all persons involved in port operations about the TAG.
 

In general, the meeting will be based on dynamic encounters involving both theory and practice and addressing all aspects of port operations.
 

The content of the meeting should meet the following requirements:
 

· Increased familiarity with the main problems involved in port operations and identification of solutions; 

· Extensive analysis and review of proposals made by members; 

· Exchange of experience and project information applicable to ports; 

· Diversification of markets for associate members, as well as our recommendations; 

· Trade liberalization at ports of the Americas through improved port operation services; and 

· Increased number of associate members. 

 

I want to be sure to mention that the Chair has received requests for information on the TAG on Port Operations from a number of national and international firms. We recognize the efforts made by our members in continuing to provide such information to interested parties.
 

We must not forget that optimal competitive development and harmonious and effective joint efforts will enable the port sector to raise the quality of port services, ensuring port productivity. This involves not only the port authorities but also private firms, which help to enhance the ports of the Americas.
 

The development of this TAG has been made possible by the interest and enthusiasm of each member of the group and of the CIP, directed toward making the technical advisory group project a reality.
 

Therefore, I urge the utmost cooperation among all of you. With this, the second meeting of the TAG on Port Operations will surely meet all your expectations.
 

 

 

